
 

 

NEWSLETTER November 2024 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE 

CITY CONTACTS 

City Offices:  435-752-1310.  2525 N 600 E.  Mon-Fri 8am-5pm 

North Park Police:  435-753-7600.  2575 N 600 E  

Fire Dept-Station 120:  435-716-9527.  2005 N 1200 E 

North Logan Library:  435-755-7169.  475 E 2500 N 

Recreation Dept:  435-760-1644.  220 E 2850 N 

Animal Control:  435-753-7555 

North Park Court:  435-563-6923. 113 E Center, Hyde Park 

Holiday hours visit www.northlogancity.gov (Home Page Calendar) 

The City Council meetings in November will take place on 
Wednesdays, Nov. 6th & 20th, at 6:30 p.m., in the City Council 
Chambers at the North Logan City offices (2525 N 600 E).  In 
November, the City Council will be considering the release of the 
warranty bond for Westview Subdivision.  They will also consider 
approval of the parameters resolution for the DEQ Sewer Trunkline 
Bond.  The annual North Logan Audit report will take place, and  
there will be a consideration of the boundary adjustment plat between 
North Logan and Hyde Park related to the Linden Lane Subdivision. 
 

The Planning Commission meetings in November will take  
place on Thursdays, Nov. 7th & 21st at 6:30 p.m., in the Council 
Chambers at the North Logan City offices (2525 N 600 E).  The 
Planning Commission tentatively plans to hold workshops, public 
meetings, or work session discussions on the following topics:   

Text amendments to refine development requirements within 

geologic hazard areas; Review of draft General Plan chapters  

and content; Review of a conditional use permit request to operate 

a short-term rental at 2887 Daines Way; and, Review of a City  
Center Development Plan for a 55+ single-family subdivision  
located at ~ 300E 2400N. 
 

General Plan Re-Write Progress:  To follow along with progress on the 
General Plan Rewrite project, or to submit public comments or surveys 
regarding the plan, please visit the project website:  NLCPLAN.ORG 

 

GARBAGE PICK UP (Cans need to be out by 6 a.m.) 
 

Pick-up days for all North Logan garbage services are on either 
Thursdays or Fridays depending on your area.  Recycling is still 
picked up every other week, and green waste is picked up every 
week during the green waste pick-up season (Apr. 1-Oct. 31).  
Also, for holidays, if your service day falls during the week of an 
observed holiday, your service that week may be delayed by one 
day, but you should still put your cans out on your regular day 
(also note that WM may pick up on Saturday if your service is  
delayed a day).  If you have questions about your specific regular 
pick-up day, please call us at 435-752-1310 and select Option 1. 

NORTH PARK POLICE 

After all of the fun and hustle of October, I am grateful for the 
chance in November to pause and be grateful. 
 

If I were to write a thank you note to North Logan City, I would 
start by thanking our First Responders who work tirelessly to 
keep our community safe, and rarely see anyone on their best 
day. 
 

I would thank our Utility and Street Departments for maintaining 
and improving our streets, improving our systems, and trying to 
utilize every penny of tax payer money, responsibly. 
 

I would thank our Library, Parks, and Recreation Departments  
for providing safe places and activities for community members 
of all ages. 
 

I would thank the City Office Staff for responding quickly to  
questions and concerns, and advocating for North Logan in all 
things. 
 

I would thank the Planning Commission and fellow City Council 
members for being the voice of the people as we try to make a 
plan for the future. 
 

And most importantly, I would thank the community of North  
Logan.  A community's character is made by its citizens, and I 
believe North Logan has the best citizens.  Thank you to all of  
the community members who look to the future; who want the 
best for North Logan; and, who show up for each other.  You 
are the reason I am so grateful to call North Logan home. 
 

-City Council Member Emily Schmidt 

GOVERNMENT MEETINGS (Agendas: pmn.utah.gov) 

This is an exciting time of the year as we turn our attention to 
family get-togethers and to celebrate the season.  
North Park Police Department is pleased to host 
the “Shop with a Cop” event again this year.   
We want to help as many kids as possible, and  
we appreciate those who have donated so far to 
the cause.  If you would like to donate, please 
scan the QR code here, or call the Police 
Department at 435-753-7600. 
 

Many of us will shop for gifts online as the holidays get closer.  
To that end, I would like to offer some suggestions to help you 

keep your packages and orders safe.  A 
lockbox on your porch, or a lockbox at the post 
office, are terrific ways to keep your packages 
secure and out of sight.  Track your packages.  
Delays happen, and if you have a tracking 
number, you can see if the package is still in 

transit.  If your package shows delivered but you do not have it, 
check with your neighbors.  Oftentimes, packages are delivered 
to the wrong address, or a neighbor innocently takes it home with 
their mail.  If you still cannot find the package, contact the seller 
and file a claim.  If the retailer will not assist you, then consider 
filing a claim with the shipping company.  These simple steps will 
help reduce your stress level. 
 

If you have any questions or need help, please contact the North 
Park Police Department at 435-753-7600 or visit our website at 
www.nppdut.gov 
 

-Kent Goodrich, Chief of Police 

NORTH LOGAN CITY  - BUSINESS SPOTLIGHT 

Looking for a fun place to take your kids?  Check out  
Coconut Cove right here in North Logan.  This massive 
indoor playground offers hours of entertainment 
for kids of all ages.  From toddler trampolines to  
giant slides, Coconut Cove has something for  
everyone.  It's clean, affordable, and a great spot  
for birthday parties or just a day of play! 
 

Visit them at 2297 N. Main St, North Logan, UT 84341, or call 
(435) 213-9211 for more information.  You can also book your 
party online at coconutcovelogan.com 

NEW BUSINESSES IN NORTH LOGAN 

Please welcome these new businesses to North Logan City!: 

• Coconut Cove Logan - Kids Indoor Soft Playground / Movie 
Theatre (2297 N. Main St.) 

• Green Steel Auto - Auto Restoration (55 E 2000 N) 

• Never Enslaved Again Hats - Online Sales (Home Based 
Business) 

• Reactive Physical Therapy PLLC - Physical Therapy (3002 
N. Main St, Suite 2) 

http://www.northlogancity.org
http://nlcplan.org/
https://www.utah.gov/pmn/
http://www.nppdut.gov/
http://coconutcovelogan.com/


 

Newsletter Editor: marie@northlogancity.gov 
Note that you can also find all of our newsletters 
online at: northlogancity.gov/newsletter/ 

Triple Threat Fitness M/W/F:  Join Lou's  
Triple Threat Aerobic classes!  It includes  
10-12 classes a month, with a variety of  
exercises, including HIIT, Tabata, Yoga,  
Pilates, HIGH Fitness, and more.  Classes  
are M, W, & F.  Cost is $9 per month. 
 

Kids are welcome to come and run around 
but babysitting is NOT provided.  Located at 
the indoor Hansen Family Sports Complex 
(HSC) at 220 E 2850 N (behind Eccles Ice 
Center).  Come and try it out! 
 

For the schedule and to register go to:  
northloganrec.org 
 

For the following programs noted with ** 
Please go online for more  
details and to register at  
northloganrec.org or scan 
this QR Code to be taken 
directly to the their website! 
 

100 MILER CLUB:  Congratulations to all  
who completed the 100 miles. Your shirts  
are available for pick up at the City Office, 
so please come and grab them if you have 
not done so already. 
 

Congratulations to our winner!  Clarissa 
Campbell wins for most total miles overall,  
and for most miles in a day.  We will have 
your prizes for you when you pick up your 
shirts!! 
 

Questions?  Contact Jesse Howe at 
jesse@northlogancity.org  
 

Green Canyon Juniors Wrestling**:   
Come join the Green Canyon Juniors  
Wrestling Program!  For 3rd-8th grade.  
Learn beginning to intermediate wrestling 
skills and have the opportunity to participate 
in tournaments throughout the state!  Cost  
is $80 per wrestler and includes a USA Card.  
Registration is open now and sessions begin 
in November. 
 

Wolfpack Basketball**:  Wolfpack  
basketball is offered to grades Pre-K thru 8th 
grade.  Registration is open and will close at 
the beginning of November!  The season 
runs from January through the beginning of 
March.  

Learn 2 Play...………..…… $35 

Kindergarten-4th Grade..… $42 

5th-8th Grade…………..…. $47 
 

Youth Holiday Indoor Soccer League**:  
Get a team together and come join our  
competitive youth soccer league for U9-U15.  
Games are 6v6 on a quarter field and will all 
take place on Saturdays.  For $380 per team, 
come compete and have some fun!  Ref fees 
are $10 per game. 
 

North Logan Pumpkin Days 

THANK YOU to everyone who participated 
in North Logan’s Pumpkin 
Days; and a special thank 
you to everyone who  
volunteered and helped out! 
 

We can’t wait to see you at 
the next Pumpkin Days - October 2025!! 
 
 

Parks & Rec Continued   
 

PARKS & RECREATION PARKS & RECREATION - Cont’d 

Silent Santa**:  This Christmas season, we 
will be having our 6th Silent Santa event on 
Sat., December 14th.  This will be 
an opportunity for all children with 
disabilities to come and get some 
extra time with Santa Claus.  This 
will be a one-family-at-a-time 
scheduled visit.  No waiting in line, 
and no rush to visit Santa Claus! 
 

Letters to Santa**:  Santa wants to hear  
what the children of North Logan wish for this  
Christmas!  Santa will make sure to get a let-

ter back to each child, so be sure 
to include their mailing  
address on their letter to Santa!  
There will be mail boxes for their 
letters at the North Logan Library, 
HSC, and the City Office starting 

Monday, November 18th.  Make sure all letters 
are in by Saturday, December 7th! 
 

Holiday Lighting Contest**:  What’s your 
level of Christmas spirit?  Show it on the  
outside by decorating your house in lights and 
decorations!  Or nominate someone worthy of  
1st, 2nd, or 3rd place!  The rules 
are as follows: 

• All lighting displays need to 
be completed by the resident 
and not by a professional 
lighting company to be    
considered in the contest. 

• You must be a North Logan resident. 
 

Holiday Break Activities**: 

• Sports Sampler – Come do a different 
sport per day Dec 27th-28th!  This will be   
for ages 5-13 years old and will be held at 
the HSC Building: 

 Rugby/Field Hockey:  3rd-8th Grade 

 Badminton/Volleyball:  3rd-8th Grade 

 Kickball:  K-2nd Grade 

• New Year’s at Noon (10:30 a.m.) – Join us 
on Saturday, December 28th from 10:30 
a.m. to Noon at Green Canyon High 
School, and give your kids an opportunity 
to celebrate New Year’s and still make it to 
bed on time! 

 

Please visit northloganrec.org for more Info. 
 

Green Canyon Grooming:  Watch future  
newsletters for details regarding grooming of 
Green Canyon for Cross Country Skiing. This 
program is a joint effort between Nordic United, 
the US Forest Service, and North Logan City. 

NORTH LOGAN LIBRARY 

November Library Events 
 

www.northloganlibrary.org/events 
 

We will be closed Mon., November 11th  
In honor of Veteran’s Day 

 

The library will be closing early on  
Wednesday, November 27th at 4:00 p.m. 

 

We will then be closed Thursday-Saturday, 
November 28th thru November 30th 

 

Happy Thanksgiving! 
 

Día de los Muertos or Day of the Dead  
Celebration:  This celebration will be on Fri., 
November 1st from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m.  This is  
a joyful celebration for your deceased loved 
ones to celebrate the memories you shared 
with them.  Help us to make an Ofrenda with 
your deceased loved one's photos to add to 
the wall for November.  Bring a printed copy  
of a photo of your family member or friend that 
you lost.  We will have food to enjoy from Café 
Sabor, crafts to make, and music to dance to.  
Dress up in your best attire.  Bring your family 
and friends with you!  More details coming 
soon on the website. 
 

Chess and Checkers Club (All Ages):  
Come play with us every Tuesday from 4:00 to 
6:00 p.m.  We have a wonderful volunteer who 
will be there to help teach others how to play, 
if needed.  This program is for all ages. 
 

Story Time is every Tuesday and Friday at 
10:10 a.m. for Toddlers, and 11:00 a.m. for all 
ages.  No sign-up is required.  Our yoga story 
time will be held on the fourth Tuesday of each 
month.  Yoga mats will be provided. 
 

Special Story Time with the Cache Valley 
Civic Ballet:  We are excited to have  
ballerinas joining us on Fri., November 8th at 
10:10 a.m. and 11:00 a.m. to read stories to 
us and dance for us. 
 

1,000 Books Before Kindergarten Program:  
This FREE reading program encourages  
reading with your child at a young age to  
foster the love of reading!  This program is for 
children ages birth to 5 years old, and a library 
card is NOT required to participate.  The child 
can earn prizes along the way and will receive  
a booklet to keep track of their reading.  The 
money for the booklets was kindly donated by 
the ‘Friends of the North Logan City Library.’   
We are so thankful for this contribution!  This 
program is ongoing.  You can sign up anytime.  
Grab your booklet from the library today!   
Register your child on our website at:  
www.northloganlibrary.org/events 
 

CANCELLED - JUST FOR NOVEMBER--
Special Needs Art Day and Story Time with 
Gracie our Dog Friend:  We have had to 
cancel our November story time due to Gracie 
being unavailable to attend.  Please join us 
again on Wed., December 4th from 10:30 a.m. 
to 11:30 a.m.  Siblings are welcome to attend, 
as well.  This program will be held every first 
Wednesday of the month unless otherwise 
noted.  We will be joined by Gracie, the  
library’s dog friend.  She will be there to  
cuddle and listen to stories read by Barbara 
Abbott.  The children will have fun creating a 
piece of art!  Each month we will have a fun 
art project and stories.  No sign-up is required 
for this program at this time. 
 

Library Events Continued   

NORTH LOGAN YOUTH COUNCIL 

Participating in the Pumpkin Walk is one of the 
NLYC’s favorite things to do each year.  It is 
magical!  This year we did a scene from “The 
Wild Robot.”  We used a quote from the book 
that says: “I’ll tell you what: If I could do it all 
over again, I’d spend more time helping 
others.”  Thank you to all who made it happen.  
We are grateful for so many who serve 
tirelessly in our community. 
 

In November, we are doing our annual “Sweet 
Cereal” drive for the Little Lambs Christmas 
Foster Family Night.  We would love any 
donations.  Cereal can be dropped off at the 
North Logan Library.  Thank you for 
supporting us and Little Lambs! 

mailto:marie@nothlogancity.org
http://northlogancity.org/newsletter/
http://northloganrec.org/
http://northloganrec.org/
https://www.northloganrec.org/
http://www.northloganlibrary.org/events
http://www.northloganlibrary.org/events
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NORTH LOGAN LIBRARY - Cont’d NORTH LOGAN LIBRARY- Cont’d 

SENIOR LUNCHEON 

The November Senior luncheon will be on 
Mon., November 4th, from 11:00 a.m. thru 
2:00 p.m.  The luncheon takes place at 
Chuck-A-Rama, on 138 S. Main Street, in 
Logan.  As Chuck-A-Rama has increased 
prices by $2, the cost for the senior lunch  
is now $7 per person and is only for current 
North Logan residents who are 60 years 
old or older.  No need to RSVP.  But, 
please note that the hours to receive  
the North Logan Resident discount are  
between 11:00 a.m. thru 2:00 p.m.   
Outside of those hours, you will be required 
to pay full price (which is now $13.75).  
Don’t forget to also bring your North Logan 
Library card to get the reduced rate! 
 

The December Senior Luncheon will take 
place on Monday, Dec. 2nd at 11:00 a.m. 
 

Please also check the North Logan  
Recreation website for information  
regarding senior citizen programs at:  
northloganrec.org -  as well as info  
located in this newsletter for senior citizen  
programs at the North Logan Library. 

Senior Bingo (65 and older) will begin on 
Mon., November 18th from 10:30 to 11:30 a.m.  
It will be held every third Monday of the month.  
Win prizes and enjoy visiting with friends!   
 

Computer Classes (65 and older):  We are 
thrilled to have Cameron Whiting volunteering 
his time to teach free computer classes at the 
library.  He will be taking walk-in students on a 
first-come, first-serve basis every second 
Thursday from 3:00 to 4:00 p.m. where he will 
be teaching computer concepts.  You are also 
welcome to schedule a 45-minute session 
where you will receive a one-on-one computer 
class with Cameron, according to his 
availability, at the following link:  https://
calendly.com/cwhitingwy/30min 
 

Homebuyer Education Class (18 and older):  
Come learn about homebuying with loan 
officer, Caleb Adams.  This class is on Tues., 
Nov. 12th from 6:30 to 8:00 p.m.  Learn about 
the path to home ownership!  Topics include:  
the common homebuyer myths; how to pick a 
realtor; what is pre-approval and why does it 
matter; should I rent or buy; and, how to 
prepare to buy.  Refreshments will be served.  
This class is FREE.  Sign up at:  https://caleb-
adams.mykajabi.com/home-buyer-course  
 

Game Night (18 and older):  Come join us on 
Fri., Nov. 15th!  Nik Loveland will be joining us 
to teach the group how to play board games 
and card games, every third Fri. of the month 
from 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.  You are welcome 
to bring your games to share with the group.   
 

Adult Craft Night (18 and older):  Learn to 
journal through scrapbooking with Nicole 
Norris, who is a representative for Creative 
Memories.  The class will be held on Thurs., 
November 21st from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m.  You  
will receive one kit paid for by the library.   
This class is for ages 18 and older.  Sign-up  
is required.  If you would like to purchase  
more kits, you can follow the instructions on 
how to do so in the registration form that is 
located on the library’s website.  
 

Morning Book Club (18 and older) is held 
every second Thursday of the month at 9:00 
a.m.  We will be reading “The Authenticity 
Project” by Clare Pooley.  We have copies 
available at the front desk, or you can place 
one on hold for pick-up if we’re temporarily out 
of copies.  A one-time sign-up on our website 
is recommended so we can send you reminder 
emails along with our book list.  You can sign 
up at: https://forms.gle/b7spr6CzsswRMw2b6 
 

Evening Book Club (18 and older) will be 
held every fourth Wednesday of the month 
from 7:00 to 8:00 p.m.  We will be reading the 
book “The Princess Bride” by William Goldman 
for this month’s book club.  There are copies 
available at the library’s front desk.  Use this 
link to sign up for the 0book club:  https://
forms.gle/EKpJHzJGA8jXAKXh9 
 

Sourdough Bread Class (18 and older):  
Come learn the basics of sourdough bread 
making with Stacey Bingham on Friday, 
November 22nd from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m.  
Samples will be provided. 
 

Library Events Continued  

Jane Austen Dinner and Ball:  Come and 
support our third annual library fundraising 
event on Sat., February 22nd from 6:00 to 
10:00 p.m. at Riverwoods Conference Center.  
Join us for an evening of music, dancing, 
dance instruction, a delicious meal, and a 
book signing with our author keynote speaker.  
Our author is still waiting to be announced.  
Tickets for this event will go on sale on Fri., 
November 1st.  All proceeds go directly back  
to further support the library and the new  
community center.  Thank you for your  
support each year! 
 

Special Story Time with Ballet Aligned:  
Come enjoy story time and a performance by 
this amazing dance group on Fri., November 
22nd at 10:10 a.m. and 11:00 a.m. 
 

Kids Craft:  We will be making Sock Puppets.  
It will begin on Mon., November 4th from 4:30 
to 5:30 p.m.  This program is for ages 1 to 11 
and will be held every second Monday of the 
month unless there is a holiday.  All of the 
supplies are included.  Sign-up is required. 
 

Magnetic Sculptures for STEAM Club:   
Join us on Wed., November 13th from 4:30  
to 5:30 p.m. to learn about magnets and to 
design your sculpture. 
 

Robotics Club:  Come join us for our first 
Robotics Club on Thurs., November 7th from 
4:30 to 5:30 p.m.  We have two amazing  
volunteers who are excited to teach ages 8  
to 12 about robotics.  Monthly sign-ups are 
required to attend this program. 
 

Culture Club:  Come learn about the culture 
of Greece!  This program will be held on 
Tues., November 19th from 4:30 to 5:30 p.m.  
Bring the whole family to learn more about 
different cultures for the upcoming months.  
Have fun doing activities as a family!  Sign-up 
is required for this program.  All ages are  
welcome to attend. 
 

Lego Club:  Where your imagination is  
enlarged and there are endless possibilities  
to create what you desire!  Come on Mon., 
November 18th, from 4:30 to 5:30 p.m.  All 
ages are welcome to attend.  This program  
will be held every third Monday of the month. 

 

Teen Book Talk:  Are you tired of reading  
the same book as others in a book club?  
Well, this is the club for you!  Come share  
your love for reading with others your age.  
Discuss what you are reading and  
recommend books to teens your age.  Join  
us on Wed., November 20th from 4:30 to  
5:30 p.m.  Drop in for an adventurous  
discussion and a snack.  The club will be  
led by a member of our Teen Advisory Board. 
 

Teen Activity:  Come join us at the library on 
Thurs., November 14th from 7:00 to 8:00 p.m. 
for our Nerf gun war.  Bring your own Nerf 
gun.  We will have some extra Nerf guns and 
Nerf bullets available, as needed.  Snacks will 
be provided. 
 

Adult Bingo (18 and older) will be on  
November 5th at 7:00 p.m. in the library’s 
meeting room.  It will continue to be held every 
first Tuesday of the month.  Bring your friends 
and family with you for an enjoyable game of 
bingo.  Win prizes and have some fun! 
 
 

Library Events Continued  

DUP - RALPH SMITH CAMP 

NORTH LOGAN LIBRARY - Cont’d 

Fiber Crafts (18 and older) will be held every 
first and third Tuesday of the month.  Come 
stitch and share stories with your friends, and 
make some new friends along the way!  They 
meet from 12:30 to 2:00 p.m.  No sign-up is 
required. 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  If your child is under the age 
of 8, an adult will need to stay and supervise 
the child at the individual programs.  Thank 
you for your support! 
 

You can sign up for any of our events by 
going to the following link: 

 

www.northloganlibrary.org/events 
 

OR 
 

USE THE FOLLOWING QR CODE: 

 

Daughters of Utah Pioneers  
meet monthly.  Text Becky  
at (435) 760-4343 for more 
info on time and location. 

On Saturday, November 16
th
, North Logan 

City will provide several dumpsters for  
green waste in the north parking lot of Elk 
Ridge Park, from 8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m., or 
until the bins are full.  This service will be 
for North Logan City residents only (not for 
commercial or non-resident use), and will  
be free of charge for that day. 

FALL CLEAN-UP DAY 

GREEN WASTE 

mailto:marie@nothlogancity.org
http://northlogancity.org/newsletter/
http://northloganrec.org/
https://calendly.com/cwhitingwy/30min
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For the month of November, our crew will  
continue to crack seal the roads, as long as 
weather permits.  We do not plan to have 
many road closures with this project, and  
those we do have should last no longer than  
a couple of hours.  Please avoid driving on 
freshly applied crack seal as it needs time to 
cure before traffic is reintroduced to those  
sections. 
 

Beginning November 1st and ending March 
31st the Winter Parking Ordinance (11-604) is 
in effect.  This means vehicles/trailers/RV’s, 
etc., cannot be parked on city streets, curbs, 
and shoulders between 12:00 a.m. thru 6:00 
a.m. on any given day.  Please let your family 
and friends know, as citations will be issued 
during these hours.  Do not put your garbage/
recycling out the night before if it looks like 
there will be snow during the night.  During 
other hours, if it is snowing, or beginning to 
snow, we would appreciate you not parking on 
the streets, so that our snow plows can keep 
your roads clean and safe for you and your 
family. 
 

Also, when clearing the snow from your  
driveways, please remember it is against the 
law to push or blow it into the street, as it is a 
danger to drivers and plowers!  Please also be 
sure to clean the snow from the sidewalks in 
front of your home for the safety of the elderly, 
people in wheelchairs, exercisers, and children 
trying to pass on their way to school.  We  
appreciate your cooperation! 

STREETS 

STORMWATER 

For updates on the Community Center and 
other city construction projects please go to the 
following link for our city website for more info: 
http://northlogancity.org/construction-
projects/ 

GOOGLE FIBER 

SEWER 

With colder temperatures still to come, you can 
have your irrigation systems winterized in 
November, if you haven’t already.  Be sure to 
have your irrigation lines blown out to avoid any 
breaks.  Culinary irrigation systems should 
have their backflow assembly removed for the 
winter, or insulated.  A broken backflow 
assembly could potentially put North Logan's 
water system at risk of contamination.  
Protecting your home's backflow assembly 
helps North Logan keep the drinking water 
protected.  Do your part to keep our water safe! 

In early 2022, Logan City announced that 
they would no longer be offering garbage, 
green waste, or recycling pick-up.  Since 
that time, North Logan City has joined the 
Cache Waste Consortium (CWC) in 
contracting with Waste Management to 
provide garbage hauling services for our 
area. 
 

1. When will be the last day green waste 
bins will be picked up this year?  

 On Friday, November 1st. 
 

2. Will we ever get the green waste 
dumpsters back in Elk Ridge Park? 

 The dumpsters will only be available for 
designated green waste clean-up days, 
and only once or twice a year.  The fall 
clean-up day this year will be on 
Saturday, November 16, 2025, from 8 
a.m. until 3 p.m. -- or until the bins are 
full, at the north end of Elk Ridge 
Park. 

 

3. I hear Logan City will start charging 
for green waste drop-off at the Logan 
Landfill after the first of the year.  Is 
there anything North Logan City can 
do about this? 

 The short answer is no.  Logan City sets 
their own rates.  We anticipate that 
Logan will be charging $10 per load, for 
car or regular truck loads, beginning 
January 1, 2025. 

North Logan City sewer rates are based on a  
six month average winter WATER usage 
(November – April).  This is done to ensure  
that the average water usage does not include 
culinary water used outdoors in the summer.  
Your Winter Average is recalculated each year 
in June, so using less water during winter 
months by turning off your sprinkler system and 
watching for leaks, can help you save money on 
your utility bill all year. 
 

For more information, please see our website at: 
northlogan.municipalcodeonline.com/  
and go to Master Fee Schedule.  

MAYOR’S FAQ 

With us being heavy into the fall season, here 
are a few reminders about fallen leaves: 

1. Please keep leaves from your property, 
on your property as much as possible. 

2. City workers will run our street sweeper 
as much as possible to keep up with 
leaves.  However, it is a large city with 
only one truck.  We cannot be every-
where at once.  Keeping the gutter clean 
in front of your house, and especially 
storm drains clear, greatly helps city 
crews.  

3. There is always a chance of precipitation    
at this time.  To help drain rain, sleet, or 
melting snow properly, please keep 
leaves from piling in the gutter.  

 

November also means a chance for snow.   
Remember to keep piled snow out of the  
gutter and off the street.  Also, avoid using  
too much ice melt, which is a source of  
water pollutants when used in excess. 
 

Thanks for your help in keeping our city  
and water clean. 

EMERGENCY DOOR HANGER 
PROGRAM 

North Logan City will be providing 
Emergency Door Hangers for its residents 
to place on their door or window in the 
event of a catastrophic disaster.  Posting a 
“Red/Green” Emergency Door Hanger will 
create visibility in our neighborhoods and 
aid Community Emergency Responders.  
Please place it in a secure location.  In the 
event of a catastrophic disaster, please 
complete the following: 

1) Verify the needs of your household 

2) Hang the “RED” side, facing the 
road, if you require medical 
attention or assistance. 

3) Hang the “GREEN” side, facing the 
road, if all is well in your household. 

WATER METER LIDS 

We want to remind our 
residents to please be 
mindful and careful of the 
North Logan City water 
meter lids on your property.  
No one is allowed to open 
these lids or tamper with them in any way 
(including homeowners, contractors, utility 
workers, etc.) except for official North Logan 
City staff.  If you are confronted with any 
issues regarding these, please contact the 
City offices at (435)752-1310, and you will 
be directed to the appropriate staff member 
who will be happy to assist you.  These 
meter lids have very sensitive antennas that 
can be easily broken or damaged.  This not 
only interferes with the signal that gives the 
city the correct read from the meters with 
which to charge homeowners for their 
culinary water use; but when damaged,  
city staff has to go in and replace these 
components, which is not an easy, nor 
inexpensive task.  Please keep in mind that 
any damages done to the meters or 
antennas which results in replacement, will 
be done so at the homeowners’ expense.  
Please also make sure that these meter lids 
on your property remain clear of obstructions 
such as overgrown grass, vegetation, bark 
or other landscaping, vehicles, lawn 
decorations, etc.  These obstructions not 
only interfere with the signal used to obtain 
correct reads; the city also needs access for 
emergencies, as well as for maintenance.  
We greatly appreciate your cooperation. 

Google Fiber installation will be ongoing 
throughout the fall and winter.  Homeowners 
with secondary water lines on their property 
should keep an eye out for any issues.  With 
water off for the winter, it will be difficult to  
notice any secondary water lines being hit 
during the Google Fiber installation process.  
Please keep an eye out for any issues! 

If you go to the city website at: 
northlogancity.org and click on the “I want 
to” tab, you will be given an option to “Report 
a Problem.”  There are quick-forms for work 
orders for the following departments:  
General Comment, Facilities, Parks, Streets, 
Utilities, and Code Enforcement.  These 
forms are a great opportunity to report a 
concern/work order for the City staff to fix! 

CONSTRUCTION UPDATES 
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